
Letter to C.E. Ruthenberg, Executive Secretary of 
the Workers Party of America in NY

from John Keracher, Executive Secretary of the 
Proletarian Party of America in Chicago,

March 3, 1923

Copy in Proletarian Party of America papers, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

Proletarian Party
184 W Washington St.

Chicago, Ill.
March 3rd, 1923

C.E. Ruthenberg
Executive Secretary
Workers Party of America
799 Broadway
New York, NY

Dear Comrade:—

Your communication of February 22nd [1923] has reached this 
office while I was absent in Detroit. However it was forwarded, and 
reached me in time. I was able to do as you requested and brought 
the matter before the National Committee of the Proletarian Party.

As the NEC was in session when your communication arrived it 
was given immediate and thorough consideration. And I am in-
structed to inform you of their decision.

The NEC first gave consideration to the nature of your commu-
nication, the substance of which is contained in the first sentence, 
which reads as follows: “In the name of the Central Executive Com-
mittee of the Workers Party I am extending to your organization an 
invitation to join the Workers Party.”

The reply of the National Committee of the Proletarian Party is 
here enclosed.
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Yours fraternally,

John Keracher,
Executive Secretary.
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